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COMMUNITY INFO: 

Trash Collection: Tues. & Fri. 
 

Recycle Collection:  Wed. Only 
Recyclable Items: 
Aluminum Cans  Glass (all colors) 
Plastic Food Containers Newspaper 
Assorted Paper  Steel Cans 
Corrugated Boxes Cereal Boxes 
Milk Containers  Plastic Bottles 
 

Important Telephone Numbers: 
Spectrum        855-222-0102 
To report cable issues or to order 
upgraded services. 
If necessary, reference Springwood II  

Account Number: 0034865037-01 
 

Duke Energy 800-228-8485 
Follow prompts to report power 
outages or street light issues. 
 

City of Pinellas Park 
Waste Management: 
Trash:  727-369-0690 
 

Management Company: 
Ameri-Tech Property Management 
727-726-8000 
24701 U.S. 19N, Suite 102 
Clearwater, Florida 33763 
Property Manager: Jenny Kidd 
 

Springwood II Website: 
To view our documents and other 
forms, visit our community website: 
http://springwoodvillas2.org/ 
 

Email Springboard Articles To: 
springboard_articles@yahoo.com 
Or- 
Submit typed or legible hand-written 
articles to my home address mailbox: 
10657 Rosewood Court 

Annual Membership Mtg: Tue., Feb. 12, 2019 

Registration Starts at 6:30 p.m. 
 

Board of Directors Meeting: 

Immediately Following Membership Mtg. 

“Election of Officers” 
 

President’s Message: 

A time for Adieu 
There has never been a day in the 4 years I have served on the Board of 

Directors that I have questioned the importance of the Board’s work in 

serving the interests of the Springwood Villas II community. Many 

community members recognize the critical need to maintain our 

property assets and enhance the appearance of our community. This is 

not only for our enjoyment, it is also about preserving our property 

values. 

 And I thank the community for your understanding and support. 

It has been both a tremendous challenge and a rewarding experience to 

serve as Treasurer and more recently as President. Our community is 

harmonious in being ‘55+’ yet diverse in attitudes and priorities. For me, 

personally, this has made for times of angst and times of 

accomplishment. Being a Board member is being part of a team. And to 

those fellow Board members who participated in the substantial work of 

the Board, I am truly thankful. Service for the benefit of all in the 

community with projects completed and community enhancements 

achieved is the reward of good Boards. 

Going forward into 2019, others will pick up the torch. I wish the new 

Board all the very best as they progress with ongoing projects and 

initiate new projects. The community needs to give the new Board 

understanding and patience as they fulfill their fiduciary responsibilities. 

I hope more community members will actively participate with the 

Board in the many tasks to be completed. 

May the new Board be blessed with positivity and strength. 

I now look forward to being able to sit back and relax. Now I turn my 

attention to simple pleasures, resting by the pool listening to the 

murmur of the warm water, watching the clouds float across the blue-

sky and to enjoying time with family and friends. 

 To my Board obligations it is time to say adieu yet as a community 

member my enthusiasm for the betterment of Springwood Villas II will 

not wane.     Submitted by Donna Keher 

 

http://springwoodvillas2.org/
mailto:springboard_articles@yahoo.com


 
SECOND CRIME PREVENTION / 
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH MEETING 
Springwood II will be having a Second Crime 
Prevention/Neighborhood Watch meeting with our local 
Pinellas Park Police Crime Prevention Officer James Gatti 
on Thursday, February 21, 2019, at 6:30 pm at the 
Clubhouse. 
Officer Gatti will be discussing various ways for 
Springwood II residents to be aware of our neighborhood 
and neighbors, as well as methods for our residents to 
prevent crime to ourselves and in and around our 
neighborhood. 
We hope all residents will attend this very important 
second meeting.   
Please mark your calendars for Thursday, February 21, 
2019, at 6:30 pm at the Clubhouse. 
If you have any questions, please contact: Donna Goldie, 
(727) 546-5015.  Hope to see you there!!!!!! 
 

Submitted by Donna Goldie 
 

Thank You: 
I would like to thank everyone in the community for 
all the nice cards I have received during my 
recovery. And all the best wishes I have received. 
It means so much to know I have such great friends 
and neighbors. 

Submitted by Joanne Redman 
 

 

    
 

 

Thank You: 
I wish to thank all of those in this community 

who sent me such compassionate condolences 

after the passing of my husband Jim. They were 

much appreciated. 

It’s great to know that there are so many kind-

hearted people surrounding me during this 

trying time. The cards and calls really helped 

me. 

Thanks again,  

Betty Curry 
 

Line Dancing: 
There will be Line Dancing on Tuesday Feb. 5 and 
Tuesday, Feb. 19 from 7:30 to 9:00 PM. 

Submitted by Josie Trosio 
 

In Memory of: 
On Nov. 20, 2018 my dear friend Tony Spano passed 

away of heart failure.  

Tony was a snow bird and loved our community.  He 

made many friends here. 

What he loved most was playing cards. His nick 

name was "full house Tony" 

He will be missed. Thank you for your condolences. 

Submitted by Josie Trosio 
 

Valentine’s 

Ladies’ “Out & About” 

Country Pizza Inn 
Location: 

14820 U.S. 19, Largo 

Date: 

Tues., Feb. 12, 2019 

Time: 

12:30 p.m. 

R. S.V. P. 
 Joanna Golz at: 847-890-1275 

No Later Than February 9, 2019 
 

If you need a ride contact: 

Linda Gove at 727-803-6687 
 

“Hope to see you there” 



February Coffee Social: 
The February Coffee Social will again be hosted by 

Charles Bertrand. Coffee, Tea, Bagels and assorted 

pastries will be served. Last month Charles made eggs 

and home fries. 

Who knows what’s going to happen this month! 

Submitted by Kelly Bagley 

 

February TGIF: 
This month’s TGIF will be hosted by Jeannie Brunelle 
and Juanita Blair on Friday, February 8, 2019.  
5:00 p.m. ‘til . . . 
The TGIF event is a good time, enjoyed by all.  
B.Y.O.B. and a dish or dessert to share. 

 

February Anniversaries: 
Eleanor and Don Sabo 2/4 
Juanita and Ray Blair 2/14 
Jeanine and John Green 2/14 
Shawna and Scott Laneville 2/14 
Robin and Will Ball 2/25 

 

February Birthdays: 
Sherry Gates 2/1  John Walker 2/12 
Barbara Eastman 2/1  Joanne Redman 2/13 
Betsy Yerian 2/3  Nash Pagano 2/14 
Terri Bower 2/4  Mike Teague 2/17 
Father Ken Bonadies 2/5 Edna Mayhew 2/18 
JoAnn Fries 2/6  Herb Franzen 2/20 
Kevin Begley 2/7  Robert Brandl 2/24 
Danuta Mucko 2/9  Lori Teague 2/26 
Frank Gallo 2/9  Patricia Stone 2/27 
Linda D’Elia 2/9  Penny Abulensia 2/28 
Marta Blaha 2/10  Jim Smith 2/3 

 

Thank You: 
I would like to thank all the wonderful volunteers 
that worked to make your Christmas party a great 
success. 
Beautiful photos from the Bev Bruder are available 
at the clubhouse for your review. 
Great games from Del Bowyer, and as always great 
food from Daisy Deets, Mary Spielman, and Donna 
Goldie. 
Thanks to all for your cooperation. 

Submitted by Betty Simon 

Clubhouse Entry: 
Any resident wishing to acquire a Clubhouse entry 
device(s) should contact any director. 
Immediately notify any director if you lose an entry 
device to have it deactivated 
 

Modification Requests: 
Submit both Construction and Landscaping Modification 
Request to Donna Keher. 
 

Free Notary Service Available: 
Exclusive to Springwood II residents only.  
This free notary service is provided by two Springwood 
II residents. 

Donna Goldie  727-546-5015 

Ega Ashcraft  727-544-1760 
 

Bingo Update: 
I am sadly writing to tell you all that Bingo will be 
closing if we do not get more participation from our 
community. 
We need at least 20 to 25 people regularly to make 
Bingo worthwhile. 
In January, I moved Bingo from Wednesdays to 
Mondays, to see if changing the day would increase 
participation.  
Bingo is moving back to Wednesdays beginning on 
Wednesday, February 6th. 
I am open to any input that would increase 
participation. Contact me at 727-541-7204 if you have 
any suggestions. 
Please come out and help keep this fun activity going. 

 Submitted by Betty Simon 
 

Springwood II Breakfast 
Saturday, February 23rd  

9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. 
 

Menu: 

French Toast & Sausage 

OR 
Biscuits, Gravy & Sausage 

Includes Orange Juice, Coffee or Tea 

$350 per person 
Take Out Available    
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